
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
ADOPTING A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE PROPOSED AMENDMENTS 

TO THE WATER QUALITY CONTROL PLANS FOR THE SACRAMENTO RIVER 
AND SAN JOAQUIN RIVER BASINS AND THE TULARE LAKE BASIN 

TO INCORPORATE A CENTRAL VALLEY-WIDE SALT AND 
NITRATE CONTROL PROGRAM 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the State Water Resources Control Board (State 
Water Board) will hold a public hearing at which it will consider adopting a resolution 
approving the proposed Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board’s (Central 
Valley Water Board’s) amendments to the Sacramento and San Joaquin Basin Plan and 
the Tulare Lake Basin Plan to incorporate a Central Valley-wide Salt and Nitrate Control 
Program (Salt and Nitrate Control Program).  The Basin Plan amendments were 
adopted by the Central Valley Water Board on May 31, 2018 (Resolution R5-2018-
0034), and is available for review at the Central Valley Water Board’s Salt and Nitrate 
Control Program Basin Plan Amendment webpage. 

The State Water Board will hold the public hearing at the time and location noted below. 

Tuesday, September 17, 2019 – 9:30 a.m. 
Joe Serna Jr. – CalEPA Headquarters Building 

Coastal Hearing Room 
1001 I Street, Second Floor 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

PROCEDURAL MATTERS 
At the public hearing at which the State Water Board will consider adopting a resolution 
approving the Proposed Final Basin Plan Amendments, interested persons will have an 
opportunity to comment orally on the proposed action.  The written comment period has 
closed, so no written comments will be accepted.  To ensure a productive and efficient 
meeting in which all interested persons have an opportunity to participate, oral 
comments at the hearing may be time-limited. 

There will be no sworn testimony or cross-examination of interested persons, but the 
State Water Board and its staff may ask clarifying questions.  The State Water Board 
may consider and adopt changes to the Proposed Final Basin Plan Amendments 
consistent with the general purpose of the amendments. 
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WEBCAST OF HEARING 
To access the webcast please visit the State Water Board’s Public Meeting Live 
Webcasts webpage. 

INFORMATION REGARDING HEARING 
Please direct any questions about this notice to Anne Littlejohn, Senior Environmental 
Scientist at the Central Valley Water Board, at (916) 464-4840 or 
Anne.Littlejohn@waterboards.ca.gov; or Jessica Jahr, Staff Counsel at (916) 341-5168 
or Jessica.Jahr@waterboards.ca.gov. 

August 8, 2019 
Date       Jeanine Townsend 

Clerk to the Board 
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